Special Board of Education Meeting 
School District of Oakfield
Oakfield Elementary School

April 18, 2013
Board Members - Present

Penny Kottke

Robert Panzer
Paul Dercks 
Ervin Kraft 
John Nyhuis

Angie Patterson
Meg Murphy-Steinke

     (per phone call) 


Administration – Absent
Joe Heinzelman
Pam Yoder

Board Secretary – Present

Jackie Hungerford

Student Representative Absent

Michael Liebelt


Others - Present


Jen Harrison
Karl McCarty

John Barbeau

Mike Gross

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY THE PRESIDENT

     President Kottke called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Roll call was taken and recorded above.

STAFF CONCERNS REGARDING INSURANCE, ADMINISTRATION POSTINGS, JOB DESCRIPTIONS, HIGH SCHOOL SCHEDULING WITH STAFFING, AND THE MIDDLE SCHOOL REMODEL
     Mrs. Harrison addressed the Board with some staff concerns that they still had. These are their concerns:

*Administration postings - On behalf of the staff they are very thankful for the decision to have a full time principal in each school and a half time superintendent.  That was very important to them.  They do feel it is important to post these positions external too to get the best candidate for the positions. They would also like input on what is important in an administrator.

*High School Scheduling – They are concerned that the Board will be making staffing decisions without the correct information since the high school schedule is not done. It is also important in the scheduling process that we are giving our students the best opportunity to continuing education with the best quality. Is there anything they can do to get this schedule done sooner?
     
*Middle School Update – there were still some people unclear on what we were going to do with the middle school.  The Board does not feel that there is a need to have a committee and that Mr. Dercks will keep them updated on the building process.  Administrator Yoder will be assigning a lead person for the curriculum part of the change.  Discussion did take place with the science rooms.


*Insurance– They just wanted to share their concern with the increase in insurance.  

     
*Handbook and negotiations – Wondering if staff will be part of that and how far along they are?  There will be a handbook committee this week and it should be done in about a month.  There probably will not be staff involved since it is mostly legal following policy.


*Communication – They feel we all need to communicate better.  

ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION UNDER SS 19.85 (1)(c) TO DISCUSS ADMINISTRATION REALIGNMENT AND PERSONNEL
     President Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Patterson moved to adjourn at 6:43 p.m. to executive session under SS 19.85 (1)(c) to discuss administration realignment and personnel.  Motion carried on roll call vote: ayes – Nyhuis, Murphy-Steinke, Patterson, Dercks, Kraft, Panzer, Kottke, 0 noes, 0 absent.

Respectfully submitted

Jackie Hungerford, Board Secretary

